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Representative Patton and Members of the Committee. 

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to propose the adoption of SB 204. The 

language of SB 204 is the language from 2020 SB 355 as it passed out of this Committee and 

the Senate on a vote of 39 - 0. It was heard in this Committee before the legislature was 

forced to adjourn due to Covid. We are asking that you pass it this year. 

To understand our proposal, I want to share the testimony from last year by our 

prosecutor coordinator, Kim Parker. She explained the legal evolution of this law very clearly: 

The Kansas law currently allows a court to order the mental, psychiatric or psychological 

testing of a victim of sexual abuse upon the request of a defendant who is charged with 

the sexual assault of the victim. This archaic law stems from a court rule in Kansas 

allowing the psychiatric or psychological examination of a witness stems from a 1979 

Kansas Supreme Court case State v. Gregg that relied on outdated and false 

understandings of criminal sexual abuse, assault and rape and gender biased 

notions about female sexual assault victims. In the Gregg case, the adult defendant was 

charged with thesexual assault of an 8-year-old girl. The 8-year-old victim had stated that 

defendant forced her to fellatio with him. The defendant's version was that he was high 

on drugs and liquor and that the little girl had, on her own initiative, committed the act 

before he was aware of what was occurring. 





Sexual assault victims should be treated the same as all other victims in the justice system As 

Ms. Parker stated, "The veracity of a sexual assault victim should be subject to the same tests 

as all other victims, solid investigations, a prosecutor's careful review of the facts, through 

cross examination and the determination by a court or jury as to the credibility of the evidence 

and testimony." 

We urge you to adopt the needed provisions of SB 204. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Todd Thompson, Leavenworth County Attorney

Legislative Chair and Past President

Kansas County and District Attorney's Association 




